[bookmark: _Hlk515978159]TO:		County Presidents & Secretaries
FROM:	Fargo Office
DATE:   	May 22, 2025
RE:		Suggested Agenda for June, 2025	 

1. Call to Order

1. Reading of Minutes 

1. Financial Report – Motion to “receive & file” the report

1. Issues Discussion – We all know policy development is truly a year-round activity. But at this time of the year, we start to get into the swing of things within the NDFB policy development process. County leaders have been sent the public policy materials needed a few weeks ago. Included with this suggested agenda is a paper on policy integrity. This integrity piece is vital because our policy should match our organization's long-standing goals, objectives, and beliefs. Issues and public stances on issues change over time, but our core beliefs and principles have been consistent, and these beliefs are what set us apart from other organizations. Also crucial in the realm of policy integrity is the simplicity of policy intent.  If a member wants to submit a new policy, it should succinctly, honestly, and clearly state what the policy is intended to do. NDFB delegates in November should be able to plainly understand what they will be putting in our policy book for next year. 

1. As a reminder, we ask that counties list up to FIVE alternates on the Accrediting Certificate form. We cannot seat them on the delegate floor at the State Annual Meeting if they are not listed. Actual attendee names will need to be secured with Darlene by November 17th.

1. Report from NDFB Staff

1. Committee Reports - Committees can include non-board members
6. Resolutions, Membership, YF&R, Publicity, P&E

8.	Old Business

9.	New Business
1. Please submit Membership Reward Program Materials to the Fargo Office by December 1st, 2025. Step 1 may be turned in at any time before December 1st.
1. Please consider making plans for your County Annual Meeting. Counties are encouraged to pick an annual meeting date outside of the traditional fall pattern that has been used in the past. More and more counties find that a summer picnic-type annual meeting makes much more sense than trying to meet during the fall harvest. Changing to a summer meeting helps to facilitate the policy development process and generally appeals to a younger group of farmers. Try having your annual meeting during your county fair, thus giving active farmers a reason to attend both events. Pay for members’ admission to the fair, or the county farm bureau could be the fair sponsor for the day. 
1. Please assist in renewing unpaid Farm Bureau members in any way possible.
1. [bookmark: _Hlk69803140][bookmark: _Hlk164689489]Please encourage those interested in learning more about their food to visit On Your Table (www.onyourtable.org), NDFB’s consumer-facing site designed to help people feel comfortable with their food choices. Regular contributors include a registered dietitian, a mom blogger, a chef, and Burleigh County Farm Bureau President Heather Lang. If you have questions or ideas for topics to cover, please contact Dawn Smith-Pfeifer at dawn@ndfb.org.
1. Promotion and Education- Online Photo Contest May 1st - September 1st. Please submit photos to Joey at joey@ndfb.org. This year, there will be three categories: Animals, Lifestyle, and Crop/Landscape. A $300 winner will be chosen in each category. There will also be a people's choice award! The overall champion picture will be printed onto a canvas for the annual meeting scholarship auction. No watermarks or you can’t win. Limit of three photos and must submit into one of the three categories indicated.
1. Raffle tickets for the 2025 Foundation raffle are now available! To purchase, please contact your field rep or Amy at amy@ndfb.org.
1. Discuss what to donate for the auction at the State Annual Meeting for scholarships.
1. As an NDFB Member, you can save up to 20% at Choice Hotels. Visit ChoiceHotels.com and enter our Special Rate ID 00209740 under “Best Available Rate. Or call 800.4CHOICE and use Special Rate ID 00209740. Choice Hotels has more than 6,800 properties nationwide. 


Join NDFB on-line communities:
• Become a fan of NDFB on Facebook at:  http://www.facebook.com/NorthDakotaFarmBureau
• Become a fan of On Your Table on Facebook at: https://www.facebook.com/NDOnYourTable
• Become a fan of YF&R on Facebook at:  http://www.facebook.com/NDFBYFR
• Become a fan of P&E on Facebook at: https://www.facebook.com/NDFarmBureauPnE/
• Follow us on Twitter at:  http://twitter.com/ndfb
• Follow us on Pinterest at http://pinterest.com/ndfb/
• Become a fan of ND Food, Land and People on Facebook at:
http://www.facebook.com/pages/Food-Land-People-North-Dakota-FLP/204131846279114

Upcoming Events

Jul 25			District 7 YF&R Event – Menoken Farms
Nov 21-22		NDFB State Annual Meeting - Fargo
Jan 9-15, 2026		AFBF Annual Convention – Anaheim, CA
Jan 30-31, 2026	Farm and Ranch Conference, Dickinson

County Annual Meetings have started! Check www.ndfb.org/events for dates.


Policy Integrity

Where does our policy come from? It comes from our dues paying members; generally, folks who have been involved with our organization for years and have credibility from their peers in their home county. These are members who have been actively engaged with the organization and built their credibility at our House of Delegates meeting. This does not in any way mean new members aren’t encouraged to take an active role in policy development. Still, the natural evolution of someone’s involvement within the Farm Bureau organization generally keeps our policy focused on our long-standing beliefs and mission. Unfortunately, people who have not been involved with Farm Bureau and, in some cases, non-members, try to influence our policy for the good of another special interest group. 

Whenever a person who is not an active NDFB member approaches a local county board member with any type of policy initiative, it would be wise to question the motive of the outside individual and their organization. These outside influences can come from the far Right or far Left ideologically and may even have an idea which sounds appealing. But there are plenty of examples of “Mission Creep” caused by the gradual erosion of organizational ideology and philosophy. Imagine the outcome if a non-active member or non-member, who is completely dedicated to another group, pushed that group’s policy through our delegate meeting. When developing policy, keep in mind that NDFB is a general farm organization dedicated to improving opportunities for production agriculture. When our issues deviate from those tied directly to production agriculture, we lose credibility in the public policy arena.  

As we begin the county phase of our Policy Development process, it’s important for NDFB leaders to remember the next part of our process at the district level. The District Resolutions Meetings are an opportunity to modify or combine recommendations which counties have ratified. Often, policies are submitted that would alter or modify existing policies, or a policy comes forward that is very similar in context to existing policies. County leaders' involvement is needed to bring similar ideas together in a meaningful resolution. In addition, it’s important for leaders to recognize that the policies that have been submitted would significantly change our organizational stance or direction on issues. Occasionally, our stance on an evolving issue changes drastically, and in these cases, members will need to thoroughly vet the language to ensure organizational integrity and credibility is maintained. 

As we move toward our annual meeting this fall, it’s important to focus on policy development and how our stated policy is the backbone of our organization. Almost everything we do in Farm Bureau, either in this state or others, is based on improving the lives of our members through engagement in public policy. What our members set as policy at the local, state, and national levels directs the organization. When our members engage in grassroots activities within their counties, or at the Statehouse, or even in Washington D.C., they, and the Farm Bureau staff, are directed by what the membership collectively has placed in our policy. The local nature of our policy development process gives our entire organizational structure credibility. Elected officials know the Farm Bureau network is different than every other special interest group because they know our beliefs are truly driven by the direction chosen by farmers and ranchers, large or small, from all across our membership base. Member engagement is the key to quality policy, and county board members should be actively engaged in policy development. Please plan to attend your county PD meeting, your District Resolutions Meeting, and our NDFB Annual Meeting in November.
